
September 9, 1986 

Mr. Kermit Geary 
1266 Riverview Drive 
Walnutport, PA 18088 

Dear Kermit, 
Thanks for your reception report. Sorry it has taken me so long to get back to 

you, but I've been real busy with the switch to full time, and with an upcomming 
studio relocation. 

I checked the details contained in your report with the station record and am 
pleased to verify your reception of WGAB on August 7, 1986 at 6:02 AM EDT. Your 
report was the first we have received since we changed call letters from WMLB in 
April '86. 

I'm glad to know that our signal gets into your area. I'd be interested to know 
how well you hear us when we put on our. new 5,000 watt/2,400 watt night site which 
is located in Bloomfield, CT. You heard us while we were using the 1,000 watt daytime 
site, which consists of a Harris SX-1 solid state transmitter and a 160' guyed tower. 

The new facility consists of a Continental 5 kW transmitter, and a total of six towers. 

The daytime array is comprised of two 160' towers and a 141' tower, while the nighttime 
array is made up of four 160' towers (one tower is common day and night). We started 
building the plant in December, and have just finished the antenna pattern "proof". 
We should be getting approval from the Commission within ten days. 

I hope to take some pictures of the new facility to send into the NRC, but haven't 
had the time yet. 

Got to go, thanks again and Good DX. 

Sincerely, 

t (2y1 
John Ramsey 
Chief Engineer 

WGAB Radio/630 Oakwood Avenue/West Hartford, CT 06110/(203) 247-1550 


